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    Freedom of Information Request 
 
 
You asked for the following information from the HM Courts & Tribunals Service:
 
“Please provide the following for 2012 calendar year claims which resulted in a hearing at the Ashford employment tribunal: 

1. The number where the claimant was successful, 

2. The number where the claimant was successful and not represented 

3. The number where the respondent was successful

 4. The number where there was another outcome eg both successful/compromise...

 5. For 1-4 please give the total for all types of claim and then split the total by type of claim eg unfair dismissal etc..

6. Is it possible to identify whether there was any further activity after the hearing and if so what eg reopened etc...and please give the number of such “further activity recorded” claims split by the type of “further activity”.

 
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds some information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 

Please find answers to questions 1-5 in the excel document attached to the email.

6. Is it possible to identify whether there was any further activity after the hearing and if so what eg reopened etc...and please give the number of such “further activity recorded” claims split by the type of “further activity”.

When the Performance, Analysis & Reporting Team supplied me with the attached excel document they stated to me that they did not hold information that would help answer this question. I then contacted Croydon Tribunal because the administration of Ashford Tribunal has been amalgamated with Croydon Tribunal. 

Ashford Tribunal was turned into a hearing centre in 2013 and they no longer hold the paper files or have access to an electronic system that would allow them to access information. 

Croydon Tribunal informed me that they do not hold paper records or electronic records for 2012. 
For the reasons that I have outlined above I am unable to answer this question as we do not hold the information.

Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. It does not place a duty upon public authorities to answer a question unless recorded information exists. The FOIA duty is to only provide the recorded information held. 

You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).




